To: unitedwespeakofficers@armory.com

Subject: Minutes from 9/17/03 Officers Meeting

In attendance:

Bob Sipp

Randy Freeman

Peter Rorden

Ian Crane

Susan Sanders-Wong

Thanks to all officers who attended.

1) VP Education report

a. The web page has been updated with the new proposed schedule.  The proposal is that we meet the first and third Fridays of every month at 315 Montgomery and the second and fourth Fridays at 1455 Market, beginning with October.  For the remainder of this month, we will meet Friday, October 19, at 1455 Market.  The meeting for Thursday, October 25 is cancelled, partly due to the Western Region speaking competition being held in Las Vegas that week.  The only exception to the new schedule is that the fourth week meeting in October will be held Thursday 10/23 rather than Friday 10/24 (see below).  The new schedule will be put to a vote of the members.

b. Any member who has not done a 3x5 goal card for the Toastmaster year, which ends 6/30/04, please do so.

2) Western Region Speaking Competition – Pamela Lee will be representing us in Las Vegas.  Mary Kate Baker and Janie Lee will be there to cheer her on.  Pamela will also be presenting her speech again on Friday, 9/19 at noon at 1455 Market.  All those who can attend and provide feedback are encouraged to come help Pamela.

3) Joint meeting with Saguaro Speakers (Phoenix) – Eddie Lopez, a former president of Golden Voices, has been wanting to have a joint meeting with us via video conference.  That meeting is scheduled for 10/23.  Mary Kate will book the room.

4) Team Bank of America and Toastmasters International training

a. Only Susie and Mary Kate have completed Team Bank of America officer training.  75% of officers must complete training by the end of October for the umbrella organization to be eligible for any awards.  We as an umbrella group have done too much good work not to be recognized, so please make every effort to complete the training.

b. We had four officers train with Toastmasters for this cycle, which meets the Distinguished Club requirement.  Well done!

5) Next year’s officers – I proposed that Randy Freeman consider being President next year.  She has agreed to think about it, but needs a co-president to work with her.  Peter Rorden does not want to take a full office, but has agreed to serve as webmaster.  Ian Crane has agreed to continue as Treasurer and Susie has agreed to continue as Sergeant-at-Arms for 315 Montgomery.  My job will be changing, so I don’t know that I will be able to take an officer role, but I will let everyone know if that changes.  I should know a lot more by our next officers meeting.

6) Dues – Ian is collecting dues ($18, check payable to Team Bank of America).  He currently has about 5 checks.

7) New Business – at the last umbrella Team Bank of America meeting, we were reminded of the Children’s Holiday party, to be held in December (I believe it is the first Sunday, December 7).  I have agreed to be one of the Santas.  Tower of Talk always used to do a booth, which we budgeted money to do again this year.  We could use volunteers to help set up on the Saturday before, and also to staff the booth.  This event is a lot of fun, and I encourage anyone who would like to participate to let me know.

8) Next  meeting – Wednesday, October 15, 2-3 PM

